KTJO

September 20, 1984

Ruth Maxine Kelly Federal Communications Commission FM Branch, Audio Services Division 1919 M Street, North West Washington, D. C. 20554

Dear Ms. Kelly:

To follow up my letter of November 9, 1983, I would like to update you on the situation of the educational FM station at Ottawa University, Ottawa, Kansas. As I indicated in that letter we were in the process of upgrading from a 10 watt station to a 100 watt station as per FCC direction. At that point we were in negotiations for a new transmitter. That particular effort did not effectuate the transmitter so we therefore are now in a capital funds campaign to raise money to purchase a new transmitter. Gifts are presently coming in and it is expected that the money for a new transmitter will be obtained by approximately 1 February, 1985. We do have a complete list of new equipment and a cost breakdown.

We will be glad to share any information with you if you so request. As we stated in our earlier conversation, we would keep you informed of our progress and continue to broadcast on our 10 watt station, 88.1 frequency, during the time prior to transition to the higher powered station.

Sincerely,

Wilbur D. Wheaton President

CC: Jack Patty
Jim Dodgen
Glen Duderstadt